Date: 

To: 

Re: Moving from Full Benefits or Mid-Level Benefits to No Benefits

The university has modified its rules governing eligibility for certain health and welfare benefits. Accordingly, as you have become or are about to become ineligible for any of the following university-sponsored plans in which you are enrolled. You are losing your eligibility for the following reasons:

· Your regular paid time has fallen below the required average of 17.5 hours per week. 

· A change in your appointment status or work schedule has made you or will make you ineligible for these benefits. 

· You belong to one of the following ineligible appointment categories: 

· “By agreement only” employees 

· “By stipend only” employees 

· Employees paid per diem 

· Employees paid a wage from which regularly scheduled deductions cannot be taken 

· Housestaff (residents and interns) 

University students with “casual restricted” appointments or appointments in academic titles reserved for students 

For you to maintain eligibility for the package of health and welfare benefits you are currently receiving, you must work a minimum of 17.5 hours average paid time per week. If you have questions about your appointment level, work schedule, or loss of eligibility, see your supervisor or department head immediately.

Coverage You Lose

You will be de-enrolled from any of the following university-sponsored plans in which you are enrolled. Check with your benefits representative to determine your last day of coverage for each plan.

· Medical Plan 

· Dental Plan 

· Optical Services Plan 

· University-Paid Life Insurance 

· University-Paid Temporary Disability 

· Employee-Paid Temporary Disability 

Long-Term Disability 

Options for Continued Coverage

You may continue group coverage in your current medical, dental and optical services plans for up to 18 months under provisions of the Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1985 (COBRA). Under COBRA, you pay the gross premium (that is, both employer and employee contributions) plus 2% directly to the insurance carrier. COBRA forms and rate information are available from your Benefits Representative. You have 60 days from the date you receive this notice or the date of de-enrollment by the university, whichever is later, to inform the insurance carrier that you want continuation coverage.

When COBRA coverage ends, you may convert your medical plan to an individual policy. Dental and optical services plans may not be converted. Your life insurance may be converted to an individual policy when you are de-enrolled. Your medical and/or life insurance carrier must receive your conversion application and the required premium within 31 days of the date group coverage ends. See your benefits representative for more information.

Only health and welfare plans are affected by these changes in eligibility rules; retirement and savings plans are not affected. For questions about your benefits, see your benefits representative.

Department Head

cc: Benefits Office

